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Date: July 8, 2014 
 
To: Mayor Parris and City Council Members 
 
From: Robert C. Neal, Director of Public Works 
 
Subject: Extension of Bid No. 570-13, Emulsified Asphalt Materials 
 
Recommendation: 
Approve the extension of Bid No. 570-13, Emulsified Asphalt Materials, as outlined in the 
original contract, for a period of twelve (12) months, to VSS Emultech in the amount of 
$500,000.00.  In addition, authorize the City Manager, or his designee, to enact any subsequent 
extensions as eligible within the specifications of Bid No. 570-13. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
$500,000.00; sufficient funds are available in Capital Improvement Budget Account No. 
210-12ST030-924.  There are no additional maintenance costs associated with this Bid. 
 
Background: 
The City of Lancaster released a competitive bid for Emulsified Asphalt Materials and awarded it 
to VSS Emultech on July 9, 2013, for an initial term of one year with an option for two (2) 1-year 
extensions.  The City is entering the second year of an extensive Pavement Preservation effort, 
having completed forty-five (45) lane miles the inaugural year.  Utilizing existing staff, the 
Utilities/Maintenance Services Division is performing Chip Seal operations under the Pavement 
Management Program.  The Bid documents are on file in the Purchasing office. 
 
 
RL:pjp 
 
Attachment: 
None 
 


